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Parish Staff  & Contacts    

Website: stsjjmcatholic.org                        

Pastors: Fr. Ward Stakem, OFM, Cap. : 724-777-9432    &    Fr. James Kurtz, OFM, Cap. : 412-421-3962 

Locations 

St. John the Evangelist -  668 Clearfield Road, Fenelton, PA 16034  Phone: 724-287-7590            

St. Joseph - 315 Stoney Hollow Road, Cabot, PA  16023    Phone: 724-352-2149 

St. Mary of the Assumption - 821 Herman Road, Butler, PA 16002 Phone: 724-285-3285 

Staff Members 

Karyn Roenigk  Business Manager, Safe Environment Coordinator 

 Email: parishofficesj@yahoo.com   Fax : 724-352-7174  

Linda Green  Parish Calendar Scheduler, Sacramental Coordinator 

 Email: saintmaryinherman@zoominternet.net Fax: 724-285-4715 

Jennifer Stahoviak  Bulletin Editor, Mass Intention Scheduler  

 Email: stjohnchurch@zoominternet.net  Fax: 724-287-3550                                                                           

 Bulletin Email: stmarybulletin@zoominternet.net       

Music Directors 

Steven Yealy  717-451-2082  Email: stevenyealy@gmail.com 

Gerard Conroy  

Carol Michel 

Children’s Faith Formation                      

Debi Gross- Catechetical Administrator  - CFF Main Office: 724-352-3030 Email: sjreled@zoominternet.net  

Laura Eakman- CFF Program Assistant - CFF St. John Site: 724-287-0426 Email: stjohnccd@zoominternet.net   

Adult Faith Formation 

Angie Robb  724-352-3443     Email: sjaff@zoominternet.net      

Preschool Coordinators      

St. Joseph Amy Majersky  724-352-0333 

St. Mary Amy Pettinato 
 

Members of the Capuchin Community:    Br. Walter Robb, Fr. Albert Alexandrunas, Br. Joe Day,            

Fr. Lester Knoll, Fr. Victor Kriley, Fr. James Kurtz and Fr. Ward Stakem             

 

Sacraments 

Baptism - Instruction is required for first time parents. Please call your Parish Office for details and 

scheduling arrangements. 

Marriage - Arrangements must be made at least six months prior to the wedding date. Please contact your  

Parish Office. 

Confessions held on Saturdays,     St. Mary- 11am-12pm and  St. Joseph-12pm-1pm  

Contact the parish office or Fr. Ward or Fr. Jim directly to schedule a confession by appointment 

 

mailto:sjreled@zoominternet.net
mailto:sjaff@zoominternet.net


We ask that you continue to sign up for weekend Masses, the link to the Sign Up Genius page (https://

www.signupgenius.com/go/8050D4DA9AF29A7FF2-december ) is on our website, stsjjmcatholic.org. If 

you do not have online access, call your parish office and we will sign you up. 

 

 

 

 

 

Sundays in Advent Evening Prayer 

5:00 PM St. Mary 
 

Christmas Eve Masses 

4:00 PM  St. Joseph 

6:00 PM St. Mary 

7:00 PM St. John 

10:00 PM St. Joseph 

10:00 PM St. Mary 
 

Christmas Day Masses 

8:00 AM St. John 

10:00 AM     St. Joseph 

10:00 AM   St. Mary 
 

New Year’s Eve  

5:00 PM   St. John 

7:00 PM    St. Mary 
 

New Year’s Day- Solemnity of Mary 

10:00 AM  St. Joseph 

Two weeks until our new parish,                               

St. Francis of Assisi, officially begins.                                       

In today’s liturgy we hear Mary, the mother of 

Jesus, and our mother, too. Mary was open to the 

promptings of the Holy Spirit in giving birth to the 

promised messiah. She was the human  tabernacle 

for the divine Word that became flesh. Now she 

can intercede for us as we labor to create the new 

reality of our former parishes. We can be sure that 

Mary wants us to bring Christ to our world through 

our bonds of faith, hope and love. May our new 

parish surge with joy and devotion to our Blessed 

MotherΦ άIŀƛƭ aŀǊȅΣ Ŧǳƭƭ ƻŦ ƎǊŀŎŜΦΦΦǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ǳǎΣ 

ǎƛƴƴŜǊǎΣ ƴƻǿΣ ŀƴŘ ŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƘƻǳǊ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŘŜŀǘƘΦέ 

 

 

 
 

Buté.Please Sign Up First 

In regard to the Christmas Eve and Christmas Day Masses 

there are no accommodations for overflow at St. John or 

St. Mary. Those who sign up will have a place reserved in 

the church. If capacity is reached at either of these 

churches individuals will need to attend another 

Mass. Those who may come without the knowledge of our 

procedure for attendance will have to understand this. We 

are not being harsh but trying to manage our situation with 

the restrictions that are in place. St. Joseph in Cabot will 

have overflow accommodations in place for the 4:00 pm 

and 10:00 pm Christmas Eve Masses in St. Joseph Hall via 

livestream. Communion will be distributed by Eucharistic 

ministers. Please inform others you may know who want 

to attend Christmas Eve Masses of the procedure that is in 

place. A special link (https://www.signupgenius.com/

go/8050D4DA9AF29A7FF2-christmas )for Christmas 

Masses can be found on our website, stsjjmcatholic.org. 

Please reserve a spot ASAP if you wish to attend. 

Again, a Mask must be worn and the social distancing 
will need to be respected.   We need everyone's 



Saturday 

December 19 

4:00 PM St. Mary Arlene Widenhofer Gene & Shirley Widenhofer 

5:30 PM St. Joseph Limbacher & Ragan Family Family 

 

Sunday 

December 20 

 

4th Sunday of Advent 

8:00 AM St. Joseph Sue Rovnan John & Janet Rovnan 

8:30 AM St. John Bob Swigart Wife & Family 

10:00 AM St. Mary Parishioners of St. John,  St. Joseph & St. Mary  

11:00 AM St. Joseph Georgetta Sadowski Elizabeth Blackburn 

Monday, December 21 
St. Peter Canisius, Priest & Dr. 

8:00 AM St. Mary Art Schnur Family Family 

Tuesday,  December 22 8:00 AM St. John Frank & Annie Hilderbrand Sally & Family 

Wednesday, December 23 
St. John of Kanty, Priest 

9:00 AM St. Joseph Spike & Oma Spinetti Children 

 
 

Thursday 
 

December 24 
 

Christmas Eve  

8:00 AM St. Mary Jim Carbin Dale & Helen Kriley  

4:00 PM St. Joseph Parishioners of St. John,  St. Joseph & St. Mary  

6:00 PM St. Mary Donnie Reott Kay & Family 

7:00 PM St. John Parishioners of St. John,  St. Joseph & St. Mary  

10:00 PM St. Joseph Priest’s Intention 

10:00 PM St. Mary Leo Rosenbauer   Joanne Meehan  

Friday  
December 25  

 
The Nativity  

of the 
 Lord 

8:00 AM St. John Joe Snyder Family 

10:00 AM St. Joseph Priest’s Intention 

10:00 AM St. Mary Parishioners of St. John,  St. Joseph & St. Mary   

Saturday 

December 26 

St. Stephen, First Martyr 

9:00 AM St. Joseph Priest’s Intention 

4:00 PM St. Mary Victor “Jim” Carbin Clare Mitch 

5:30 PM St. Joseph Augie Bastin Phyllis Bastin 

 

Sunday 

December 27 

The Holy Family 

 

8:00 AM St. Joseph Parishioners of St. John, St. Joseph & St. Mary  

8:30 AM St. John Denny Rodgers Wife, Children & Grandchildren 

10:00 AM St. Mary Art Schnur Family Family 

11:00 AM St. Joseph Wanda Morabito, Gary & Kevin Croney Al & Joan Depew 

      Date             Time            Location                 Intention                              Offered By 

 



Early submission due date for upcoming bulletin 

If you wish to have items published in the 
bulletin, please email Jenn by  10 AM 
(stmarybulletin@zoominternet.net) by Wed, 
Dec 23rd for the January 3rd bulletin. 

Please remember in your prayers the sick, suffering, and homebound of our parish community, especially  
those listed below from our parish grouping. 

Jacob Robb 
Gregory Robb  
Bernice Durand 
Geraldine Wiefling  
Elaine Lydon 
Marge Steinhiser  
John Lorenz 
Kathy Miller 
Joe Krall 

Lois Davanzati 
Elizabeth Rakarich 
Evelyn MacDonald 
Jeannie White 
Agnes Widenhofer 
John Prokopchak  
Dick Leroy                      
Carol Rowley 
Alice Spinneweber 

Dan Jonczak Jr. 
Judy Convery 
Nicholas Miller             
Mary Carbin   
Jim Edwards 
C.J. Kriley  
Loretta Schnur  
Janet Biscetlia 
Fr. Victor Kriley, OFM, Cap.  

Pray for all members of our armed forces, especially those from our parish families. 

Kyle Campbell 
Michael Fritz 
Tylor Grant White 

Matthew McCandless 
Jimmy Adley 
Russell Bauer             

Brandon Bauer 
Trevor Cottage 
Jordan Cottage 

Nicholas Cottage 
Stephen Konyha 
Dustin Michel 

Please call your Parish Office or email Jenn at stmarybulletin@zoominternet.net to add or  remove names                   
from the grouping prayer lists. 

Couples anticipating baptism for 

their “first” child are asked to 

attend a preparation session. 

Godparents are encouraged to attend also. Please call 

the Parish Office at 724-352-2149 to pre-register.  

Please join us for the last Sunday in Advent Evening 
Prayer with Benediction at 5:00 pm at St. Mary’s in 

Herman.  All are welcome! 

St. Joseph Parish Office Schedule 

The Parish Office is closed thru  Thursday,              

December 31, and will reopen for business                       

on Monday, January 4. If you require any information of 

a business nature, please leave a message by calling 724-

352-2149 and choosing ext 204 or feel free to call her cell 

at 724-355-5403. Karyn will return your call in a timely 

manner.  She will be recuperating from knee surgery and 

glad to chat, as well as have your prayers. 

The new, online version of 
the Pittsburgh Catholic 

can be found at                               
www.diopitt.org  

Attention: Online Givers 
St. John, St. Joseph, and St. Mary 

parishioners who currently make their 

contributions online, please note that the website online 

portals will be shut down December 15 thru January 4. You will 

not be able to change, delete or add contributions during this 

period.  Your designated transactions will still occur.  Nothing 

will change.  You do not need to do anything. 

A new portal for the “new parish” will be You do not have to 

do anything. The system will be up and running for January 4. 

If you are thinking about signing up for online giving. A good 

time would be after February 1, 2021. There will be one portal  

on the website for all three churches under the name of the 

new parish. Questions, please call 724-352-2149. 





This year marks the 25th anniversary of Pope 
St. John Paul’s encyclical,  

“The Gospel of Life” (Evangelium Vitae).  
Below is an excerpt to reflect on this week.   From the 

“Gospel of Life” #71 

Civil law must ensure that all members of 
society enjoy respect for certain 

fundamental rights which innately belong to 
the person, rights which every positive law 

must recognize and guarantee. First and 
fundamental among these is the inviolable right to life 

of every innocent human being.                                                            
- Pope St. John Paul 

New Protocol for Scheduling 

Mass Intentions 

It’s working!   
Mass intentions  for 2021 for St. John, St. Joseph and St. 
Mary locations will be scheduled through the Parish Of-
fice at St. John’s in Coylesville only.  

¶ You may call Jenn, St. John’s Office Manager, on 
Tuesdays or Thursdays at 724-287-7590 between     

9 a.m. and 2 p.m. to schedule your intentions. The 
stipend for each Mass is $10. Checks are to be made 
payable to St. Joseph Church and mailed to 315 
Stoney Hollow Road, Cabot 16023 with a check 
memo notation of the Mass Intention and date 
scheduled. OR  

¶ You may visit Jenn in person at St. John’s on         
Tuesdays or Thursdays between 9 a.m. and 2 p.m. 
Checks are to be made payable to St. Joseph Church 
and given to Jenn. OR 

¶ You may email the Mass intentions to 
(stjohnchurch@zoominternet.net) OR mail to (St. 
John the Evangelist Church, 668 Clearfield Road, 
Fenelton, PA 16034). Jenn will respond to your    
request confirming the date and time that she is 
able to schedule your intentions.  After confirmed, 
please send your check made payable to St. Joseph 
Church, indicate the date and intention in the check 
memo line and mail to 315 Stoney Hollow Road, 
Cabot 16023 

 

Thank you for your patience and willingness to support 
this transition. 

Grouping 439—St. John-St. Joseph-St. Mary  
Merger Progress Report 

 

Unified Children’s Faith Formation Program 

New Parish Administrative Center — St. Joseph campus 

Common Bulletin 

Common Parish Website  stsjjmcatholic.org 

Shared Adult Faith Formation Programs 

Mass Intentions—schedule thru St. John 

New Parishioners—signup thru St. Mary 

Collection Counter Forms in place for January 2021 

Collection Envelopes in process for 2021 

New Parish Sacramental Registers Ordered 

Unified Staff Meetings  

Unified Pastoral Council 

Grouping Bank of choice— First Commonwealth selected 

Combined Parish Databases 

Combined Online Giving in process 

Staff Positions—defined job descriptions/responsibilities 

New Parish Logo in process 

New Quicken software installed 

New Parish Phone System 

 

 

 

 

 

The decision has been made to extend the 
Children’s Faith Formation Break until               

Sunday, January 17, 2021. 

I appreciate your patience as we maneuver through 
these unprecedented times. 

The faith formation of our children is paramount as 
adults and youth question so many changes and 

challenges in our lives. 

I ask that while we are unable to meet in-person for 
CFF, that families make it a priority to continue faith 

formation in their homes. 

Catechists will be contacting each family with 
materials and resources to assist you in this 

endeavor. 

"Be strong and courageous; do not be frightened and 
do not be dismayed,  

for the Lord your God is with you wherever you go."  

                        Joshua 1:9 



Christmas Memory Tree  
All parishioners from St. Joseph,  St. Mary  and St. John are 
invited to add an ornament/picture to St Joseph’s memory 
tree. You can make your ornament and put your loved ones 
name on it or we can make one for you. You may make as 
many as you like. This tree is dedicated to those who have 

gone to their eternal rest over the years. 
Please place your ornament in the 
designated basket in the narthex so that 
we may place it on the tree. Look for the 
Memory tree when the church is 
decorated for Christmas. It will be located 
near the baptismal font. Any questions or 
help with an ornament, call Teresa Sintz, 
724-355-4758   

Breaking Bread ~ Oplatki   The Christmas 

wafer brings home the gift announced by the herald 

angels: “Peace on earth to all of goodwill.” Peace is 

begotten through reconciliation. Those who break the 

bread, forgive and forget all past transgressions. They 

promise to remember only that which was good, kind 

and harmonious. Sharing the wafer brings with it the 

blessing of Bethlehem and the peace of heaven, fusing 

bonds that neither time, distance nor malice can break.  

Continue the tradition or start one with your family.  

Pick up an Oplatki packet in the gathering space.  If you 

are so inclined to make a free-will offering, we 

appreciate it.  

Know Someone Who Needs Prayer? 

These are very difficult times for many of us.  If you 
know of anyone who needs comfort and prayer, please 
consider giving them one of our prayer blankets.  They 
are made with love by the ladies of the ministry and 
are then blessed and wrapped.  All recipients are lifted 
in prayer every week by the ministry ladies.  We have 
blankets for men, women, children and infants.  We 
also have a variety of beautifully crocheted shawls and 
baby blankets.  Please help those in need of comfort 
and prayer.  You can contact any ministry member or 
call Suzanne at 724.360.0027 or Karyn Roenigk at St. 
Josephs, 724.352.2149.  Peace and blessings  

St. Joseph Christmas Sharing  

$2,135 Cabot Food Bank 

$1,245  Meals On Wheels 

$400 Needy 

Christmas Flowers 

If you are so inclined to make a flower donation this 

year, please use the envelope in your packets. We 

appreciate any donation given to help create a beautiful 

space for the birth of the Christ Child. Many thanks to all 

those who have donated. 

HOPE AND HEALING ARE POSSIBLE!!! 
Our families and friends need our prayers during this time of 

uncertainty, fear and anxiety.  Those struggling with addiction 
or substance abuse are extremely vulnerable!  

PLEASE JOIN US FOR ROSARY AND SPECIAL INTERCESSIONS 
 TUESDAY:     December 22nd, 7-8pm  

                           ****No gathering on December 29th****       
WHERE: ABBA’S HOUSE, 320 W. MAIN ST., SAXONBURG 

****CDC recommends wearing a mask**** 

       You may have noticed that  St. John’s doors       

  are missing. With part of our Church  

  Alive! funds, allocated to restoring items 

    within  the Church,  the main doors and 

hardware are being refurbished. Temporary doors are in 

place until the doors and hardware are completed and re

-installed.  As a reminder, in case of an emergency, there 

are exit doors located in each sacristy. Emergency Exit 

signs above the doors on both sides of the Altar. 



To all a very Blessed Christmas.     

 May the Lord Bless and keep you this Christmas and may 

the Lord's presence grow ever stronger in you because of the 

Christ event that we celebrate this Christmas 2020.   

It has been quite a year this 2020.  We celebrate a Christmas that 

will be hard to forget.  This time last year, Christmas 2019, who 

would have thought of the situation we find ourselves in this 

Christmas.  Yet while so much is upside down and confusing 

about life at the present time the one thing that remains stable 

for us is what we celebrate at Christmas.  

Christ's among us.  Emmanuel!!!! 

Certainly a truth we are filled with joy to proclaim.  And it is with 

joy and happiness in my heart that I want to wish all the faithful 

of St. John, St. Mary and St. Joseph faith communities a truly 

blessed Christmas.  I am grateful for all the faith, patience and 

perseverance that you have shown these months leading up to 

Christmas 2020.  May the Lord who journeys among us as our 

Light and Guide grow ever stronger in your hearts and 

lives.  May we continue to be those instruments of peace that St. 

Francis prayed we would be.     

To all prayers and blessings,   

Fr. Ward and Fr. Jim  

 



December 25, 2020  

The Nativity of the Lord 






